
City of Phoenix 
OFFICE OF THE CITY ENGINEER 

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 
200 W. Washington Street, 5th Floor 

Phoenix, Arizona 85003-1611 

16-INCH PARADISE VALLEY ZONE 3C IMPROVEMENTS

CONSTRUCTION ADMINISTRATION & INSPECTION SERVICES 

WS85500418 

NOTIFICATION LETTER NO. 2 

JANUARY 19, 2024 

This notification letter shall become part of the Request for Qualifications for the above 
referenced project. 

Q1. Has the CMAR contractor been selected for this project? 
A1. Yes 

Q2. Who is the designer for this project? 
A2. Entellus 

Q3. Will the CA&I firm be providing the material testing or will that be the Streets 
Department? 

A3. We would like for the firm to have the capability of doing material testing and 
geotechnical evaluations. There is a possibility we may use existing contracts 
for material testing, but the selected firm (or subs) needs to have the 
capability for that regardless. 

Q4. Will an appendix of resumes be counted towards the 12-page count? 
A4. Yes, resumes will count towards the page count. 

All other terms and conditions remain unchanged. 

Heather Roye 
Contracts Specialist II 
CITY OF PHOENIX 
DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 

************************END OF NOTIFICATION************************ 


